

May 26, 2011

Randy Collins President Sonoma County Chiefs Association

Dear Chief Collins:

We regret to inform you that our 2010 AFG Grant Application for new narrowband-capable pagers was denied. Although generally well-received, the application did not adequately meet the Cost Benefit criteria established for 2010 Grant applications.

We are, however, undeterred in our enthusiasm, and with your blessing would like to try again with an application for this year's AFG Grant awards. We have not yet identified a suitable grant target, but in consultation with the Chiefs, we hope to do so soon. Consequently, you will be hearing from us in the not too distant future, and if you have ideas you would like to see proposed, please forward them to us.

Sincerely,

/s/ Dick

Dick Luttrell Director REDCOM

Bill Braga Staff Analyst REDCOM